
For Immediate Release: Friday, March 18, 2022 

 

For more information, please contact:  
Peter Mitchell, Executive Assistant to CEO  
Campbellford Memorial Hospital 
E: pemitchell@cmh.ca  P: 705-653-1140 x 2006 

 
Changes to Trent Hills Assessment Centre Hours 

 
Effective Tuesday, March 22, the Trent Hills COVID-19 Assessment Centre will be open on Tuesdays only, from 
8:00am to 12:00pm.  People who are eligible for PCR testing can call the centre at 705-395-1801 to schedule 
an appointment. 
 
As an alternative, other local assessment centres are located at:  
 
Northumberland Hills Hospital 
1000 Depalma Drive, Cobourg 
(905) 377-7783 
 
Peterborough Regional Health Centre 
1 Hospital Drive, Peterborough 
(705) 876-5086 
 
Ross Memorial Hospital 
210 Kent Street West, Lindsay 
(705) 328-6217 
 
Quinte Healthcare - Quinte Secondary School  
Quinte Healthcare Corporation 
45 College Street West, Belleville 
(613) 961-5544 
 
Quinte West COVID-19 Assessment Centre/Duncan McDonald Memorial Community Gardens Arena 
8 Couch Crescent, Trenton 
(613) 961-5544 
 
People can also search the Government of Ontario website at: COVID-19 testing locations (ontario.ca) 
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